OCEAN CITY POWER SQUADRON

EXCOM MEETING MINUTES     DATE:  January 13, 2023

Meeting started 9:30 AM

Bridge Members
Commander - Gerald W. Leuters,S  

Executive Officer - Sandy L. Glassman, S  

Educational Officer - Fred Stiehl, P  

Assistant Educational Officer – Patricia K. Lookner, S

Treasurer - Neal M. Lookner, S  

Administrative Officer - Laura L. Leuters 

Secretary - Margaret Luciani, 

Members at Large: Executive Committee


Other Guest sMembers
Lt. Janice M. Stevenson, P




Ch. P/C Antonino G. Curro, AP


John J. Lynch






Lt. James G. Rorke, AP






P/C John W. Tellman, S

John W. Zaleski

P/C John Hess, S






Immediate P/C Kenneth D. Wolf, S

In attendance:  Jerry Leuters, Laura Leuters, Tony Curro, Fred Stiehl, Neal Lookner, John Lynch, Michael Luciani, Margaret Luciani, Sandy Glassman, John Tellman

Jerry:

· Reviewed District listing of officers for 2023 bridge: 

· Commander Sandy Glassman 

· Exec Officer John Lynch

· Educational Officer Fred Stiehl 

· Admin Officer Debbie Gallo  

· Treasurer: Neal Lookner

· Asst Treasurer: Patti Lookner

· Membership: Jan Stevenson 

· Vessel Safety Check: ?  Carl Brown maybe interested, 

· Chair Cooperative Charting: John Hess, (Consists of identifying marks on the ground throughout the country, identifying reference points, and identifying the marks out of the water,--(Coast Guard does this), identify location of marinas, 

· Chair Safety: ? Part of Vessel Safety, 

· Newsletter: Sue Sewell, not a member, can put under Bill Sewell 

· IT Chair: Jerry Leuters 

· Chair Operations: 

· Training: Fred Stiehl 

· Roster Contact: Fred Stiehl 

· Chair Ship Store: Jim Rorke 

· Chair Membership Benefits: Jan Stevenson. Jerry will update this list with D5.  

· NOTE:  Sue Sewell offered to organize raft ups.

· Seamanship Course: what do the grades mean? How do you get the grades? Fred will work with John Lynch.

· Squadron to offer Officer Seamanship Course and Chairman's Course to membership

· Pete Fox has 25 merit marks and has obtained lifetime membership which provides free membership in the squadron

· Merit Marks Form is sent in to the chief commander of the PS, it's reviewed and approved by them. Then our Commander is to send a letter to the recipients notifying the winners of their approved merit award. Merit marks are for tasks done for the squadron.   

Sandy:

· Picked up food trays for AGH on Xmas Eve, cost was $67.99 due to a mix up at Food Lion. We won't get this price next year!  Two trays were plenty plus rolls

· Survey question: Inquire what things membership is interested in doing during the following year, i.e. where to have HH, type of community events, etc. and ask for volunteers to help out

· Need training on website and a backup.  

· Suggest the squadron have detailed job descriptions for each position so the descriptions can be passed down and officers know what their responsibilities are. Look on National's site for theirs and tweak it.

· Publish a calendar of events

· D5 Spring Conference: Hotel is remodeling, we have access to 3rd floor room and we are unable to walk around with food. Suggest we just go to HH at the Hotel.  We are the host city so Fred feels we need to have a room.  Sandy & Laura to obtain the specifics and present at next meeting. An idea is to join in with another squadron. 

· Explore CPR training or AED at one of our meetings, can ask Fire Department to present

Laura:

· We have 40 people for Post Holiday/HH. Menu is Fried Chicken from Food Lion estimated at $300.  Guest speaker is Maryland Coastal Bays.   Perhaps Tony can speak to members about Vessel Safety Check. Will hold 50/50 raffle drawing and a gift certificate drawing for $100. APPROVED
· Founders Day:  Tuesday, Feb  21

· COW: Saturday, April 15th Location TBD, Previously was held at Fountainbleu (Clarion) & Lighthouse Sound, American Legion. 

Fred:

· Ordered 20 new books for ABC class, the 2022 edition. Should carry us through the public class and one intermediate school class.

· Downloaded new course for our instructors which includes videos. Will lgive each instructor the flash drive. Instructors can edit as they see fit.

· Picking up fire extinguisher from the district for the boat show on January 27th.  

· Need to order tide charts for Boat Show – APPROVED VIA EMAILS
· No agreement yet on giving Seamanship course.

· Will consider offering Operations Training Course.

Neal:

· Balance is $11,679.00 as of today.  Includes deductions of upcoming HH $300 party, ABC books, and Xmas eve platter.

· Jack Tellman will give financial report at General Meeting in his absence.

Tony:

· Reviewed Boat show schedule. 

John Lynch:

· Regarding Ken Wolf's idea for presentation, offered to do the power point as long as content is provided to him.

Meeting Adjourned: 11:00 a.m.

Submitted by Margaret Luciani, Secretary
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